
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       
 
June 7, 2023 
 
Honorable Andrew Joyce, Chairman 
Albany County Legislature 
112 State Street, Room 710 
Albany, New York 12207 
   
Dear Chairman Joyce: 
 
The Office of the Albany County Executive is requesting authorization to execute a contract with 
Barton and Logudice pursuant to the Albany County All-Hazard Mitigation Plan. The purpose of 
updating the Albany County Multi-Jurisdictional Hazard Mitigation Plan is to provide Albany 
County and its encompassing jurisdictions with an all-hazard mitigation plan that meets the 
requirements and approval of the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) and the New 
York State Division of Homeland Security and Emergency Services (DHSES), so as to ensure 
and demonstrate the jurisdictions’ commitment to identify and reduce risks from natural and 
other hazards, serving as a guide for decision-makers as they commit resources to reduce the 
effects of natural hazards. The Disaster Mitigation Act of 2000 requires that all local 
governments adopt an approved All-Hazard Mitigation Plan to be eligible to receive future 
hazard mitigation grant funding. The period of performance for the grant funding received from 
FEMA began on December 1, 2022 and goes until March 31, 2025.   
 
If you should have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Sincerely 
 
 
Daniel P. McCoy 
Albany County Executive 
 
 
 
cc: Hon. Dennis Feeney, Majority Leader 
 Hon. Frank Mauriello, Minority Leader 
 Rebekah Kennedy, Majority Counsel 
 Arnis Zilgme, Minority Counsel 
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